

## Dr Janet Woollard MLA

Member for Alfred Cove



Ref km;alfcove

7th March 2003

Lyn Auld Electoral Distribution Commissioner GPO Box F316 Perth WA 6841

## Dear Lyn

I have discussed the name change for the Alfred Cove electorate with my constituents and would like to suggest North Melville as the new name.

In relation to the review of electorate boundaries, I would like to suggest for my electorate of Alfred Cove, that the northern boundary remains the Swan River and the eastern boundary remains the Canning River. For the western boundary, I propose an extension from McKimmie Street and Point Walter Road out to Petra Street.

For the southern boundary I would like to propose two options;

- 1. The boundary follows the suburb boundaries of Mt Pleasant, Booragoon, Myaree, and Melville, and then runs along Marmion Street.
- 2. The boundary runs along Leach Highway.

(For both of these options I would be very happy to have a slight dip at Murdoch Drive to take in the Piney Lakes Reserve.)

Yours sincerely,

Jaret-

Dr Janet Woollard MLA MEMBER FOR ALFRED COVE